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Please note grant awards in your region)

The Idaho Humanities Council (IHC), the statewide nonprofit organization devoted to enhancing public awareness, appreciation, and understanding of the humanities in Idaho, awarded $80,956 in grants to organizations and individuals at its fall board meeting in Boise. Thirty-three awards include 19 grants for public humanities programs, four research fellowships, nine teacher incentive grants, and one planning grant.  The grants were supported in part by funding from the National Endowment for the Humanities and IHC’s Endowment for Humanities Education.  The following projects were funded:

Public Programs:

The University of Idaho Women’s Center, Moscow, was awarded $1,806 to host a women’s film series in the spring of 2016.  Four limited-distribution films by four independent women filmmakers will be shown in the Kenworthy Theater in downtown Moscow and open to the public.  The project director is Lysa Salsbury.
The Museum at St. Gertrude Monastery, Cottonwood, received $5,000 to recreate the museum’s entry exhibit to more effectively share the story of the Idaho Benedictine Sisters and their impact on the cultural development of the local area.  The project director is Mary Schmidt.
The Wassmuth Center for Human Rights, Boise, received $2,000 to bring novelist Chris Bohjalain to Boise for a lecture/reading about his book The Sandcastle Girls, exploring the story of Armenian genocide by Turkish military in the early part of the 20th century.  The project director is Dan Prinzing.
White Spring Ranch, Genesee, was awarded $1,400 for continuing to archive their collection, and for translating and preserving 37 letters written in German from the late-19th century by immigrants planning to come to America.  The project director is Diane Conroy.
Syringa Cinema, Eagle, was awarded $3,950 to begin a documentary film on the spouses and families of combat veterans, exploring their stories about how the experience of war impacts more than the veterans themselves.  The project director is Elizabeth Rodgers.
The Center for Civic Education, Boise, received $4,900 for a two-day workshop for K-12 teachers, focusing on the theme “The Fight for the Right to Vote in American History, Government, and Law.” About 50 teachers statewide will receive teaching materials and be immersed in the study of the U.S. Constitution.  The project director is Troy Hamilton.
The University of Idaho, Moscow, received $2,000 for a unique project to enhance interest and access to contemporary poetry on a daily basis. “Vandal Poem of the Day” would offer a new poem everyday via cell phones and social media to students, faculty, and the general public.  The project director is Alexandra Teague.
The Magic Valley Arts Council, Twin Falls, was awarded $900 to help facilitate an Indie Lens Pop-Up film/discussion series.  A film produced by Independent Lens, an Emmy award-winning PBS television series, will be shown each month, offering a view into human lives around the world.  The project director is Carolyn White.
The Museum of Idaho, Idaho Falls, received $5,000 to create an original exhibition on the American Revolution titled “America’s Revolution: Rebels with a Cause.” The exhibit will explore the social climate and important figures surrounding the Revolution and will help illustrate the everyday life of colonial Americans.  The project director is David Pennock.
The University of Idaho, Moscow, received $2,000 for a program illuminating the history of mapmaking through a display of copper engravings of the Coeur d’Alene area and public presentations by Will Stettner of the U.S. Geogological Survey (emeritus), in Coeur d’Alene and Moscow.  The project director is Bruce Godfrey.
The Idaho Shakespeare Festival, Boise, was awarded $4,500 to help support Shakespearience, an educational outreach program bringing an abbreviated version of Hamlet along with educational workshops to secondary schools throughout Idaho.  The project director is Christine Zimowsky.
The Cabin, Boise, received $3,000 to help support its annual “Readings & Conversations” series, bringing nationally prominent writers to read their work and respond to questions.  Writers include Daniel James Brown, Roz Chast, George Saunders, and Jacqueline Woodson.  The project director is Catherine Kyle.
The University of Idaho, Moscow, received $3,500 to help support the Civilian Conservation Corps in Idaho Digital Portal Project. The open-access sortable and searchable online portal will make extensive research about the CCC in Idaho available to the public.  The project director is Patricia Hart.
The Idaho Falls Arts Council, Idaho Falls, received $2,500 to bring four “Living Voices” programs to their theater and area schools.  The series will examine Anne Frank and the Holocaust, Cesar Chavez and the farm worker’s movement, immigration, and women’s suffrage.  The project director is Brandi Newton.
The University of Idaho, Moscow, was awarded $2,000 for the creation of an open access online database of archaelogical data associated with WWII internment camps in Idaho. The database will be open to the public and available for scholarly research. The project director is Stacey Camp.
Idaho State University, Pocatello, received $1,600 for four off-campus public programs called “Humanities Café.”  “Identity” is the theme for the 2015-2016 series which will address the ways in which conceptualizations of identity influence humanities scholarship and act as inspiration for human expression.  The project director is Jasun Carr.
The City Club, Boise, was awarded $5,000 for their “Civility Project,” a year-long series of forums and events exploring civil discourse principles and how they are applied, as well as what happens when they are not applied.  The proejct director is Julia Rundberg.
Ada Community Library, Boise, received $4,500 for the 2016 “Read Me Treasure Valley” program, featuring Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline.  Audiences will be encouraged to read the book, attend book discussions, lecture programs, films, and other complementary events, culminating in two public presentations by the author.  The project director is Mary DeWalt.
The Lewis-Clark State College Native American Club, Lewiston, was awarded $2,000 to help support the keynote speaker for the March 2016 Native American Awareness Week.  Storyteller and oral historian Johnny Moses will share both traditional and contemporary stories.  The project director is Bob Sobotta.
Research Fellowships:

Matthew Levay, Department of English and Philosophy at Idaho State University, Pocatello, received $3,500 to conduct further research into his study of literary “Serial Modernism.”  He will examine primary and secondary materials to provide context into how the serialized novel became culturally significant in Britain during the 20th century.
Sean Cassidy, Humanities Professor at Lewis-Clark State College, Lewiston, was awarded $3,500 for research that will culminate in an interactive photography exhibit about the history of photography in the Lewiston region, with an exhibit display in the fall of 2016.
Boise State University Assistant Professor of English Ralph Clare, Boise, received $3,500 to begin a book on “Metaffective Fiction.”  The book will examine contemporary formulations of sincerity, affect, and feeling in literature.

University of Idaho History Professor Sean Quinlan, Moscow, was awarded $3,500 to help fund research trip in Italian archives to examine manuscripts for a book on the relation between science and politics in the kingdoms of Naples and Sicily, ca. 1734-1861.

Teacher Incentive Grants:

The IHC awards grants of up to $1,000 to K-12 teachers and educational organizations to enhance teaching of the humanities in the classroom.  The following grants were supported by IHC’s Endowment for Humanities Education.

Jim Phillips, Coeur d’Alene High School, Coeur d’Alene, was awarded $650 to support study and performance of classic Jazz and Big Band-era music throughout the school year.  A major focus of class instruction will include the history of the music intending for students to understand music in its relationship to history and culture.

Jan Green, Holy Spirit Catholic School, Pocatello, received $1,000 to support a children’s literature class for teachers. Participants meet monthly to review children’s books and discuss how to use them in their classroom.

Michelle Harmon, English and Journalism instructor at Borah High School, Boise, received $1,000 to continue to develop on-line searchable access to back issues of the school newspaper.  This grant will help complete digitization of years 1998-2015.

Nina Hawkins, Cambridge Community Library, Cambridge, was awarded $1,000 to help purchase and promote classic and curriculum-related audio books for younger readers. The collection will be advertised to the public and special check-out times extended to students.
Josie Fretwell, Frank Church High School, Boise, was awarded $1,000 for a writer-in-residence to participate in her classroom, focusing on the study of poetry through a humanities lens and on practicing specific writing skills with the students.

Garden City Public Library, Garden City, received $1,000 for continued support of their “Bells for Books” program.  New books, including bilingual books, will be included in their mobile bus designed to bring library services to the underserved community.

Robert McMichael, Cambridge High School, Cambridge, received $1,000 to support an oral history program in his English Language Arts class.  Students will study and record interviews interpreting their families’ lives, and will produce a book documenting their project.

Patty Bolinger, William Thomas Middle School, American Falls, was awarded $1,000 to help support a field trip to Boise to enhance study of government.  Students will visit the Idaho State Capitol Building, the Wassmuth Center for Human Rights, and Boise State University.
The Treasure Valley Family YMCA, Boise, was awarded $750 for their ongoing “Youth Government Program.”  The key goal of the program is to teach high school students how to be active citizens through a nine-month, hands-on experience, where students are involved in a model legislature and judicial program.

Planning Grant:

The Friends of the Hailey Public Library, Hailey, received $1,000 to support the development of the community reading program “Wood River Reads,” involving libraries in three communities. Hailey, Bellevue, and Ketchum reading To Kill a Mockingbird by Harper Lee, and attend lecture/discussions by biographer Charles Shields.

The Next Deadline for IHC Grants:

The next deadline for Idaho Humanities Council grant proposals is January 15, 2016.  IHC strongly recommends that prospective applicants contact staff to discuss their project ideas before completing proposals. Grant guidelines and application instructions are available on IHC’s website at www.idahohumanities.org, or by calling 208-345-5346.
